
EYE & DUNSDEN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting held on October 16th 2019 at 7.45pm, at Dunsden Village Hall
Present Cllrs David Woodward, Richard Berkley, Ian Pringle, David Bartholomew (OCC) Leigh Rawlins (SODC) Four local residents.
138/19 Apologies for absence Cllr Clive Leeke & Cllr Naomi Baylis
139/19 Declarations of interest None
140/19 Minutes of the last meeting The minutes from the meeting on Tuesday 17th September 2019 were adopted. Adoption was proposed by David Woodward and seconded by Richard Berkley. 
141/19 Matters arising from the minutes 
134.01/19 Footpath from Dunsden to Sonning Eye. Highways have been asked to review the frontages of Brewers Cottage and Old Well Cottage. Further round the bend after Ash Copse towards Playhatch, the unofficial path that used to go behind the hedge is closed off by hedging. Adrian Beales is to discuss with the Phillimore Estate the possibility of a short permissive path behind the hedge until it meets the footpath down to the Flowing Spring. 
134.02/19 Backwater Bridge Agreement from OCC Highways is being sought for the PC to take action to remove the Russian vine and ivy that narrows the path for pedestrians. 
127/19 Sonning Bridge Weight Limit This is a continuing concern. Trefor Fisher from Sonning PC has met with the person responsible for Trading Standards at West Berkshire. EDPC would like to work together to tackle the problem of very heavy lorries crossing. The Clerk will contact the Trading Standards officer at OCC to discuss how to move forward. (Clerk to action)
142/19 County Councillor's report Cllr Bartholomew reported that a) OCC aims to be carbon neutral by 2030. Green initiatives include more solar panels on schools, a localised approach to sustainable energy generation and use, installing low energy lighting and dimming street lights. Community Action Groups organise events on issues such as waste, transport, food, energy, biodiversity & social justice b) from December OCC has new powers to manage roadworks. Companies will have to apply for a permit to undertake repairs c) parents need to apply online for secondary places at www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/secondaryadmissions d) the Tarmac Liaison Meeting takes place on Thursday e) he has escalated the issue of the dumped signs on Dunsden Green f) he successfully moved a motion at OCC in relation to the possible 3rd Reading Bridge to the effect that a car-based solution to a car-based problem is inappropriate and a new bridge should be restricted to public transport, cyclists and pedestrians and that if a car-based solution is pursued, the bridge and necessary mitigation measures (i.e. improvements to the Oxfordshire road network) must not be considered as two separate projects , but as one project so that the benefits, disadvantages and costs of the scheme can be holistically assessed. All parties are meeting on 18th October. 
Cllr Bartholomew reminded the Clerk to confirm that contact had been made with officers re the progress of the repairs to the Furleigh Path. (Clerk to action)
  143/19 District Councillor’s Report Cllr Rawlins had reported that a) SODC voted unanimously for the withdrawal of the Emerging Local Plan 2034 but the Secretary of State for Housing has placed a holding direction over the plan and it cannot now be discussed b) important decisions are to be made in terms of how much SODC will invest to construct a sustainable, energy-efficient building to house SODC at Crowmarsh c) the Climate Emergency Advisory Committee (CEAC) reported that it does not believe sufficient weight is given in LP 2034 to responding to the climate and ecological crisis. It will recommend a zero-carbon target for the Council itself (2025) and for the District (2030) and provided its recommendations (approved unanimously) for the new office building d) the Oxfordshire Resources and Waste Strategy aims to help keep household waste growth to zero, increase recycling rates and to send less waste to landfill e) the Oxfordshire Growth Board has produced a survey to canvas views to help inform recommendations for how the Board will work in the future f) cutting congestion & improving public transport in Oxford is a new joint initiative between OCC and Oxford City to address city traffic congestion. Reading has consulted on a new transport strategy. SODC is expecting to engage with Reading BC. The proposed 3rd bridge features prominently on Transport for the South East. The next meeting should include progress on mitigations to provide the fastest relief with least cost – appropriate to a Climate Change environment g) Councillor grants are available (£500) and need to be claimed. 
144/19 Public Question Time/Correspondence Local residents wished to complain about the inconsiderate behaviour of the builders of the 4 houses on the road through Playhatch. The lorries are not parking on site but in Foxhill Close causing an obstruction and leaving debris of mud and stones. They are also working out of the expected hours. The Clerk was asked to write to the developers about these problems. (Clerk to action) The residents are also concerned about the flooding problem in the area and that the new application might make this even worse. The fact that the proposed 5th property would be built on an area that was intended as a green space. Cllr Berkley is hoping to meet the SODC Officer when he makes a site visit.
A general discussion about the size of new houses took place and it was felt that the new houses in Playhatch already exceeded the original footprint in the plans.


A resident asked about the broken Foxhill Close street name. The Clerk will report it on Fix My Street. (Clerk to action)

145/19 Financial Position   
 

     145.01/19 The financial situation had been previously circulated. 

145.02/19 The October accounts were presented for payment. Invoices to the value of £796.53 were agreed. Richard Berkley proposed the accounts be paid. This was seconded by Ian Pringle.  All agreed.  (Clerk to action) 

146/19 Planning Matters  
New Applications


P19/S2894/FUL Proposed four bedroom detached house with associated car port and parking. Land to the South of Foxhill Close Playhatch A working party recommended refusal of this application. Decision ratified.
 
        Applications Granted 


P19/S2362/FUL Erection of a new dwelling. Land adjacent to Orchard Cottage Tagg Lane Dunsden 9PR 


P19/S2436/LB Removal of a modern infill wall from the kitchen chimney breast. The Eyot House Sonning Eye RG4 6TN 

147/19 Eye & Dunsden Village Hall A representative from BHPC is needed to attend the committee meetings. The Clerk will add it to the next BHPC agenda (Clerk to action)
148/19 Community Orchard A resident has offered two fruit trees to the Community Orchard. The Clerk was asked to forward the contact details to Nick Marks. (Clerk to action)
149/19 Police Matters Richard Berkley and residents present confirmed that dangerous/noisy unofficial motor cycle racing is still taking place regularly along the A4155 particularly at weekends. The Clerk had requested police attendance at a meeting to discuss this and other issues and had again been frustrated by a lack of reply. The Chairman had also requested attendance.
150/19 Allotments All rents have now been paid. There are two plots available (Clerk to action) 

151/19 Highways Footpaths & Open Spaces  
151.01/19 The unnamed road from the Playhatch roundabout up to Dunsden Way was discussed in the light of recent road closures. One or two names had been suggested but a number of residents expressed the view that a name was unnecessary. This was discussed and it was proposed that the road remained unnamed. All agreed.

134.04/19 The Henley Rd. is unkempt compared to the opposite verge. Pricketts will be asked if they can keep the area cleared at least quarterly. All agreed. (Clerk to action)

   152/19 Neighbourhood Plan. This was discussed in the light of the public meeting on October 1st where a small number of residents had offered to commit some time to the project. More volunteers will be needed, some from each of the areas in the parish. It was proposed that EDPC will begin the process of preparing a Neighbourhood Development Plan. All agreed. A potential date for a meeting to begin the process was set for Tuesday 26th November. The Clerk was asked to contact the SODC representatives to let them know the decision and seek initial advice. (Clerk to action)
   153/19 Applications for Grants The Monday Club need £700 annually to run. Regular donations were discussed and it was decided that EDPC would donate £300 pa. if BHPC would donate the £400. All agreed. (Clerk to action)
   154/19 Minerals/Liaison A meeting at Tarmac will take place on Thursday. The Chairman will attend.
   155/19 Matters for future consideration phone kiosk; signage on green 

The meeting closed at 10.10pm.


Date of next meeting: November 19th 2019

